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From: J. Stuart - NOAA Federal <j.stuart@noaa.gov>


Sent: Monday, April 1, 2019 6:00 AM


To: Deanna Sereno


Cc: Harrison, Katrina (kharrison@usbr.gov); Callejo, Russell


Subject: Re: CCWD Fish Monitoring Data for ROC on LTO


Thank you Deanna,


I have incorporated that information into the document regarding Rock Slough operations.


Jeff


On Wed, Mar 27, 2019 at 1:39 PM Deanna Sereno <dsereno@ccwater.com> wrote:


Hi Jeff –


I just wanted to confirm that you received this email. I know you are very busy, and I thought it might have


gotten buried in your email box.


Please let me know if you have any questions or need additional info.


Thanks,


~ Deanna


From: Deanna Sereno


Sent: Tuesday, March 12, 2019 4:00 PM


To: 'J.stuart@noaa.gov' <J.stuart@noaa.gov>


Cc: Harrison, Katrina (kharrison@usbr.gov) <kharrison@usbr.gov>


Subject: CCWD Fish Monitoring Data for ROC on LTO


Hi Jeff –


Katrina asked me to send you a summary of the CCWD fish monitoring data (see attached).
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These summary tables are compiled from the annual reports that CCWD submits to the fish agencies. For


completeness, we’ve included a little more information than was contained in the ROC on LTO BA as


indicated below.


 Monitoring at Contra Costa Canal Pumping Plant #1 (PP1): Data from PP1 was not included in the 2019


ROC on LTO BA but is included in the attached summary for completeness. From 2004 through 2011, 4


spring-run Chinook salmon and 2 fall-run Chinook salmon were collected at this monitoring location.


 Monitoring at CCWD’s Old River Intake and Middle River Intake: Data from behind the fish screens at


CCWD’s Old River Intake and Middle River Intake was not included in the 2019 ROC on LTO BA but is


included in the attached summary for completeness.


 Fall-run identification: Prior documents listed 3 Chinook salmon collected in 2000 as


unidentified. However, we located a memo from Jerry Morinaka (DFG) that was cited in the 2000 annual


report and identified the 3 Chinook as fall-run. Therefore, the total number of fall-run is slightly different from


the 2017 ROC on LTO BA text.


Please let me know if you have any questions or need anything further.


Thank you,


~ Deanna


Deanna Sereno


Contra Costa Water District


P.O. Box H2O | Concord, CA 94524


o: (925) 688-8079 | c: (925) 525-5445


--
Jeffrey S. Stuart, M.S.

Fishery Biologist


NOAA Fisheries West Coast Region

U.S. Department of Commerce


California Central Valley Office


650 Capitol Mall, Suite 5-100


Sacramento, CA 95814-4706


Office: 916-930-3607
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J.Stuart@noaa.gov


Find us online


www.westcoast.fisheries.noaa.gov


*


http://www.westcoast.fisheries.noaa.gov

